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During the next 2 weeks 
25th March—5th April 

there will not be any after 
school clubs running as 

there are parent/teacher 
meetings. 

 Perran and Prussia Cove Class Report 

Perran and Prussia Cove have had lots of fun exploring concepts of hot and cold 

through their project ‘When does hot become cold?’  A trip 

to the Eden Project proved to be a great way of experiencing 

both extremes as the children had the opportunity to play 

on the ice rink and then enter the hot, humid rainforest   

biome. 

Both classes learnt about the Russian artist Wassily Kandinsky and experimented with 

colour mixing using warm and cool tones.  Through the medium of paint and concentric circles the children        

recreated his ideas and the results 

were amazing! 

In science, the children investigated 

the melting of ice.  They were set the 

challenge to find out who could release 

the penguin from the ice egg in the fastest time.  Lots of discussion about temperature, 

heat from the sun and the warmth from our hands took place 

amongst the children and there was a real buzz around the 

classrooms as they tested out their ideas.  

This week both classes visited Mr B’s ice cream factory.  After 

sampling ice cream at school and voting on their favourite 

flavour, the children were asked to invent their own special recipe, creating the unique   

‘St. Chillary Penguin Surprise.’  Before our very own eyes, Nikki from Mr B’s used our   

secret ingredients to make a batch of ice cream for us to   sample, it was delicious!  We are very excited to          

announce that Mr B’s retro van is coming to St. Hilary and 

the children will sell their ice cream to pupils and parents 

as part of our authentic outcome.  So, not to be missed 

next Wednesday 27th March at 3.15pm, a chance to buy 

our scrumptious St. Chillary Ice cream. (£1.50 small, £2 

standard cone).                   

   Mrs Sandow & Mrs Gardner 

Easter Egg Raffle 

  

The annual Easter Egg Raffle will take place 

on the last Friday of term.  Tickets will be  

on sale next week priced at 20p each, but 

donations of eggs would be much            

appreciated.  



Class Attendance 

 
GWENVER 

This week’s attendance hot spot goes to Gwenver with 97.1%  
Well done all. 

 Fabulous Full-Markers 
 
Prussia Cove 
 
Tressa A 
 
Perran 
 
Tegan C 
Jessie P 
 
Porthcurno 
 
Marley M 
Corey S 
Daniel D 
Sikya C 
Ella C 
Isabella R 
Lillia S 
Aiyana E 
 
Lamorna 
 
Emma B 
Phoebe S 
Molly D 
Logan L 
Demelza S 
Zelah A 

Gwenver 
 
Leo C 
Beth W-R 
 
Gwithian 
 
Monty C 
Lucy B 
Thomas M 
Lydia S 
Elise E 
Annie B 
Ruby T 
 
Kynance Cove 
 
Millie C 
Isaac S 
Max J 
William M 
Ruby M 
Emily K-B 
Grace E 

CLASS CERTIFICATES WEEK ENDING 15TH MARCH 2019 

Perran  - James J & Arthur E  
Prussia Cove - Oliver C & Archie B    
Porthcurno - Mike M & Archie A  
Kynance Cove - Gus H & Millie C  
Gwithian - Charlie T & Henry C  
Gwenver - Yr 5 swimming gala crew  
Lamorna - Daisy M & Ollie B 

Star Writers' 

This week's 'Star Writers' were awarded with      
 their special stickers in this morning's      
assembly! Check out their amazing writing on 

our writing display in the main school corridor. 

Beth D  -  Gwenver 

Ava C  -  Kynance Cove 

Harry B  -  Porthcurno 

Arthur E  -  Perran 
 
 

Huge well done children - keep up the fantastic 
writing!  

Miss J :-) 

SPELLING SHED  
Speller of the Week  -  William M (3) 

    Top Class - Kynance Cove 

 

This Week’s Hot Chocolate Friday Winners! 
Aedan L was nominated by Mrs Somers for being 
very brave during the minor first aid he had at 
lunchtime and for soon smiling again. 

Missy M was nominated by Mrs Sandow  because 
she is always kind, polite, well behaved and          
incredibly hard working. 

Theo S was nominated by Miss Brant because he 
has become a really active participant in lessons and 
always gives tasks his “all”. 

Stella R was nominated by Mrs Gardner because 
she helps every morning counting lunch boxes.  I’d 
be lost without her help!! 

Pippa L was nominated by Mrs Whipp because she    
approaches every day with a smile, confidence and 
independence. 

Ethan C was nominated by Mrs Ballard because 
his focus in class this week has been amazing!  Keep 
it up! 

Ben N was nominated by Mrs Davies because he 
is always polite in school and in after school clubs.  
He also played two characters brilliantly. 

Loveday M was nominated by Mrs Challoner for 
always being a helpful and kind friend. 

Class 4 Gwithian  

On Friday 29th March, Class 4 will be presenting an    

assembly to the school about natural disasters. The  

children have been working together to prepare     

different aspects of the assembly. They will be selling 

tickets for 50p (or any contribution, greatly accepted) to 

the children next week in school. Any money raised 

from the sale of the tickets will be going to Shelter Box 

to help them with any disaster appeals.  

MATHS SHED  
This week’s Mathstronaut - Thomas (4) 

           Top Class - Kynance Cove 



Bag2School event… 
 
We are holding a Bag2School collection on Friday 

7th June at 9am in the bottom 
plaground. A good way to clear out 
any unwanted clothes, bags, shoes, 
towels, bedding etc and help raise 
some money for school!  A bag will 
be sent home to you closer to the 
time but bin bags are also accept-
ed!  

SCHOOL MEALS 5 FOR 4 

Chartwells, our school meals provider, are    

running a promotion whereby if your child has 

meals Monday to Thursday (4 meals) then the 

5th meal on Friday is free. 

 

Head Lice 

We have recently had more reports of children    
having Head Lice.  To prevent the Head Lice    
spreading, please could you check your children’s hair 
and if any head lice or eggs are found, take         ap-
propriate steps to eradicate them e.g. the ‘wet-
combing’ method which involves  
washing the hair, applying condition-
er and combing through 

with a special ‘nit comb’.  

BAND WILL NOT BE RUNNING NOW 

UNTIL AFTER EASTER. 

We now have a “Twitter” account up 

and running to share our news and 

celebrations.  Please join us at 

‘StHilarySchool1’ 

Car Parking 

Please could we remind everyone that parking or  

stopping on the yellow hatched lines, or in the centre 

of the car park, is not permitted.  Parking like this puts 

the children at risk as other cars need to manoeuvre 

around them to leave the car park! 

Please help us to keep the children safe. 

 

 

Also, it has been mentioned to us again recently by 
our neighbours that vehicles are parking on their 

grass verges and also parking on the road between 
the first bungalow past the school and the entrance 

to the houses.  Please respect the fact that the 
grass verges are private property, 
and also that parking on the road   

between the aforementioned areas 
makes it particularly difficult for 

larger vehicles/emergency       
vehicles to drive through.  May we                
respectfully ask that you do not 

park your vehicles past the school premises. 

 

Thank you for your support in this  






